CII121006: Information disclosure on increasing ticket prices of BOT projects
On December 28, 2023, Ho Chi Minh City Infrastructure Investment Joint Stock Company announced Official Dispatch No. 607/2023/CV-CII, as follows:
Ho Chi Minh City Infrastructure Investment Joint Stock Company (Company/CII) would like to inform our shareholders:
On December 21, 2023, the Department for Roads of Viet Nam announced Document No. 8793/CDBVN-TC on approving the time to adjust ticket prices at toll stations for BOT projects managed by the Ministry of Transport. In particular, CII has 02 affiliated projects to increase ticket prices in this round, including
1. Ca Na toll station - Km 1584 +100, Highway 1, Ninh Thuan Province belonging to the Highway 1 expansion construction investment project.
2. Co Chien Bridge toll station Km11+850, National Highway 60, Tra Vinh Province belonging to Co Chien Bridge Construction Investment Project, Highway 60, Tra Vinh and Ben Tre Provinces.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Time of disbursement: From 12.00 a.m, December 29, 2023.
The increased price is 18% (Specific price according to Document No. 8940/CDBVN-TC dated December 27, 2023 of the Department for Roads of Viet Nam on road service prices (with 8% VAT) for toll stations with price adjustment).
